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The Honorable Larry Phillips






October 5, 2006
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:
Enclosed is a motion approving the King County Contracting Opportunities Program rules.  King County Council approval of the rules is necessary to implement the Contracting Opportunities Program as authorized by KCC Chapter 4.19 (known as the “Boost” Ordinance). 

The Contracting Opportunities Program provides incentives for using small economically disadvantaged businesses (SEDBs) in County awards for public works, consulting and procurement contracts.  The rules are the product of many months of intensive work with key stakeholders, including contractors, vendors and suppliers, county departments, procurement staff, and legal counsel.  

The Contracting Opportunities Program clearly establishes King County’s long-standing commitment to working with a diversified group of small businesses.  The program is neutral with regard to the gender and race of the targeted contractors and consultants and it provides a definitive framework for working to enhance the capabilities of those firms interested in securing contracts with King County.

The Contracting Opportunities Program uses the following criteria to certify eligible SEDBs:

· Personal net worth less than $750,000 consistent with the federal Small Business Administration (SBA) thresholds;

· 50% of SBA business size standards, and

· Agreement to participate in technical assistance or business development.

The Office of Business Relations and Economic Development (BRED) administers the Contracting Opportunities Program.  BRED staff responsibilities include monitoring and reporting data, informing contractors and the general public of the program’s provisions, providing training to county staff and contractor groups, as requested, and administering the complaint investigation and hearing processes associated with Ordinance 13983.  BRED staff also designed and administers an in-house certification process to ensure businesses meet eligibility criteria and requirements.      
The King County Council approved the Boost ordinance in November 2000.  Initial implementation plans contemplated the payment of financial incentives to prime contractors for their use of SEDBs.  During the same period, the City of Seattle was actively engaged in a pilot contracting program that used the same incentive structure and was encountering difficulty in achieving progress toward the program goals.  The City of Seattle has since ended the program.  King County decided to halt its program implementation to re-examine preliminary contracting strategies and gather information from stakeholders.  Outcomes of this re-evaluation include the launch of a pilot program in February 2003 that applies non-financial incentives during the evaluation phase to encourage competition between bidders and promote the use of SEDBs.  BRED has implemented the Contracting Opportunities Program as a pilot program for the last two years.  Attached is a table that shows the program results.  BRED initially targeted the county’s goods and services contracts, professional services, and technical consultant services, and is now ready to add public works contracts.  

I encourage you to approve the program rules at your earliest convenience.  
If you have any questions about the rules, please contact George Northcroft, Director, Office of Business Relations and Economic Development, at 206-296-4068.
Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures
cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Ross Baker, Chief of Staff

 Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director
 Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council

Bob Cowan, Director, Office of Management and Budget

George Northcroft, Director, Office of Business Relations and Economic Development
Paul Tanaka, County Administrative Officer, Department of Executive Services (DES) 

Ken Guy, Interim Division Director, Finance and Business Operations Division, DES 

Thomas Kuffel, Supervising Attorney - Contracts and Procurement, Prosecuting 
    Attorney’s Office

